
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES 

January 5, 1988 


PRESENT: Robert C. Fay, Chairman, Dennis G. Abbott, Andrew C. 
'oodsome, Jr. 
IANNE HOLDEN: Dianne would like to remodel her office to help the 

bottleneck problem with people corning in and going out of her office. 
One suggestion was to block off stairwell and put a door to exit in 
the copy room, or install a door from her office to outside. She also 
reported that the TAN papers will be ready next Tuesday. The Board 
voted to have her sent the amount that was voted in at the Special 
Town meeting for the teachers block grant and to wait on sending the 
difference. The Board will discuss the sugguestion of a part-time 
office worker and get back to her. 
TIM NELSON: Tim was in to inform the Board of his neighbor that had 
received wood from the Town. They have moved out and last weekend he 
saw a truck there picking up the wood. The man told him that he had 
bought the wood. The Board voted to file this information for a later 
use. 
DOROTHY DUGAS: Mrs. Dugas had permission to build a 25x27 house from 
Zoning Board of Appeals, but she did not take in consideration of her 
eaves and she has also added a deck. She lifted her boathouse and had 
a slab installed and put new cinder blocks and added a new roof that 
has a pitched roof. She claims she never heard of the eaves being 
part of her setback and neither did her builder. The Town has given 
her an easement for her septic system as her lot is undersized. Tim 
Nelson suggested levying a fine and allow the 3 ft. overhang and the 
stairs. She would have to upgrade her building application saying 
that she paid the fine. Board will contact Karen Lovell and ask her 
~ or advice. DEP has already been informed on the boathouse and the 
dirt that had gone into the lake. 
RICHMOND STEVENS: The Board informed Mr. Stevens of the upcoming dump 
hearing. Board had concerns that the dump was closed on Jan. 1 and by 
10:00 am on Saturday people were being turned away because it was 
full. Mr. Stevens informed the Board that he cannot get into Regional 
waste after 11:30 am on Saturday. The Town has 3 boxes but will 
probably have to add one more by spring. The boxes cost $4700 a 
piece. The Board feels that they should be able to go to Regional 
waste because it is causing a financial burden on Mr. Stevens. Once 
the incinerator is started Mr. Stevens feels the problem will be 
solved, as the incinerator will have to burn 24 hours a day. The Town 
is up to 1900 tons which is a 20= increase. The Board told Mr. 
Stevens of complaints of Stoney and Mr. Stevens said that he will talk 
to him and give him a warning. The dump will cost about $150,000 next 
year. 
GTE BUILDING: The Board will contact Richard Ricker who is in the 
process of purchasing the GTE building to corne in next week at 6:30 pm 
to talk to the Board. The Board also invited Don Holden, Chairman of 
the IDC Comm. 
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